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everyone different perspectives and use AI as a boost 
for entrepreneurship, taking business to the next level.

The National Central Library's Entrepreneurship 
Information Literacy Course concludes successfully

■　  N C L H o l d s  A F a re w e l l  " Ta i w a n 
Scholarship” Tea Party and Annual 
Meet ing  for The "Taiwan Alumni 
Association" Fan Page
On November 27, 2024, at the Ministry of 

Foreign Affairs Auditorium, the National Central 
Library, the Ministry of Foreign Affairs, and Ming 
Chuan University jointly held a farewell tea party for 
Taiwan Fellows and Taiwan Scholars and the annual 
conference commemorating the establishment of 
the Taiwan Alumni Association fan page. The event 
was hosted by Minister of Foreign Affairs Chia-lung 
Lin and Director of the National Central Library 
Han-Ching Wang also attended in person. Taiwan 
Fellowship scholar Ms. Swati Arun (Advisor to the 
Center for Contemporary Chinese Studies, Ministry 
of External Affairs, Government of India) was invited 
to give a speech on behalf of the annual scholarship 
recipients.

The Ministry of Foreign Affairs established the 
Taiwan Scholarship in 2010. As of 2024, more than 
1,400 scholars from more than 93 countries have been 
admitted to Taiwan. The scholarship program aims 
to encourage experts and scholars around the world 
who are interested in Taiwan, cross-strait relations, the 
Asia-Pacific region, sinological research, and other 
fields to come to Taiwan to conduct research in various 

academic institutions and universities, and to promote 
academic exchanges.

In addition to the review video of the annual 
cultural and academic activities of the "Taiwan Grants" 
and "Taiwan Scholarships" produced by the Taiwan 
Alumni Association for this exchange activity, this 
event also marked the anniversary of the establishment 
of the Taiwan Alumni Association fan page. It also 
encouraged participants to join the Taiwan Alumni 
Association (TAA) Facebook fan page, enabling all 
scholars and award recipients, after returning to their 
home countries, to continue their ties with Taiwan 
through this exchange platform and build cohesion 
among fellow students.

A commemorative photograph of the Taiwan Fellowship 
tea party and esteemed guests

Scholars take part enthusiastically


